
 

Protest on the Notice of Intent to Award – 11/27/2019 

 

REF: RFP Number 2020048 

Dear Sir, 

 

Please consider this letter to be an official protest of the Award recommendation for the City of 

Mesa’s Parks Urban Lake Maintenance dated 11/20/2019. The reasons for our protests are 

briefly as follows. 

 

The bid instructions did not provide specific items that the city wanted in the proposed solution 

section, leaving us to render a brief but concrete aquatic regiment that would allow any 

experienced company in our industry to provide class a service.   

 

Another reason for our protest is the grading of the experience section. While the awardee has 

an older license, they began to service in the field several years after H2ology was managing 

urban lakes. To that end, the experience section of the bid was also graded incorrectly. 

 

In closing, we would like to emphasize that H2ology continues to manage many water systems 

successfully. For this reason, we are asking the city to reconsider their award recommendation, 

especially since H2ology is the lowest bidder and because we are more than capable of 

handling your features.  

 

Iliya Paul              

Iliya Paul | President 
215 N Pasadena St, Gilbert AZ  85233 
T 480.507.7867 | F 480.507.4752 
ipaul@h2ology.com 
h2ology.com 
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